
 

 
MINUTES OF MEETING OF 

BOARD OF ELECTRICAL  

APPEALS 
 

September 11, 2018 - 3:00 p.m. 

 

METROPOLITAN AREA BUILDING & CONSTRUCTION DEPARTMENT 

RONALD REAGAN BUILDING 

271 W 3RD ST 

LARGE CONFERENCE ROOM #126 

 

Members: Casey Belknap, Cole Hawkins, Mike Kilian, Tim Lenz, Tony Naylor, Brad Ragland, Duane 

Schneider. 

 

Present:  Ragland, Lenz, Hawkins, Naylor, Schneider. 

  

Staff Present: Chris Nordick, Dave Killgore (MABCD).  

 

The meeting was called to order by Vice Chairman Lenz at 3:31 p.m. 

 

Board Member Naylor made a motion to approve the August 14, 2018, minutes. Board Member Hawkins 

seconded the motion. The motion carried (5 – 0). 

 

 

 

The recent examination results from Prometric and ICC for electrical examinations administered by their 

offices for Metropolitan Area Building and Construction Department approved applicants were presented 

to the Board. The results were as follows:  

 

 

APPLICANT                          APPLICANT      EXAMINATION           EXAMINATION  

NAME                                     NUMBER       CLASSIFICATION           RESULT  

Dave Killgore   5071   Elevator Electrical   Pass 

 

 

 

 

One (1) Master Electrical and One (1) Elevator Electrical applications were reviewed for approval to be 

administered the appropriate examinations for certification. The results were as follows:  

 

NAME  NUMBER       CLASSIFICATION         ACTION    
James Butler   8118   Master Electrical   Approved 

Darryl Albertson   3083   Elevator Electrical  Approved 

          

 

 

There were Two (2) new Electrical or Elevator Contractor Licenses issued since August 14, 2018. 

 

COMPANY NAME  QUALIFIED PERSON 
Superior Electrical LLC.   Christopher Smith Jr 

Michael Reynolds Electrical LLC.  Michael Reynolds 
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Unfinished Business 

Mr. Nordick presented the Board with a chart for comparison of the code changes between the 2014 

A18.1 Platform Lift and Stairway Chairlift safety code and the 2017 edition. The Board members had 

several questions and asked Mr. Nordick to verify some information and make the appropriate changes to 

the proposed code adoption. The Board asked Mr. Nordick to present the changes to the Board at the next 

regular meeting.  

 

 

New Business  

 

Mr. Nordick presented a draft copy of a proposed amendment deleting Article 4.3.030 of the UBTC to the 

Board. Board Member Naylor made a motion to approve the amendment and forward the proposal to 

legal staff from the City and County for review. Board Member Schneider seconded the motion, and the 

motion was approved (5 – 0).  

 

With no other business to conduct. Board Member Hawkins made a motion to adjourn, Board Member 

Schneider seconded the motion, and the motion was approved (5 - 0). 

 

 

 

 

The meeting adjourned at 4:17 p.m. 

 

 

Chris A. Nordick 

Chief Electrical & Elevator Inspector 

Secretary, Board of Electrical Appeals. 


